

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 21 FEBRUARY 2008


CROS.35/08
HOUSING BENEFITS ADMINISTRATION – LOCAL HOUSING ALLOWANCE “SAFEGUARD” POLICY

Councillors Allison, Boaden and Stockdale, having declared personal interests, remained within the meeting room and took part in discussion on the matter.

The Head of Revenues and Benefits Services (Mr Mason) submitted report CORP.81/07 presenting a draft Safeguard Policy for the Payment of Housing Benefit Local Housing Allowance.  The Policy was designed to protect vulnerable tenants’ rent payments. 

The Executive had on 21 January 2008 (Minute EX.011/08) referred the Housing Benefits Administration Local Housing Allowance Safeguard Policy to this Committee for consideration and comment.

In discussion Members raised the following questions and issues to which Mr Mason responded:

(a) Under the draft Policy appeals would be considered by an Appeals Officer and, should the Council uphold the original decision, would then be sent to the Tribunals Service - an independent tribunal. Member Appeals Panels would not therefore be involved.

(b) A Project Plan was in place for implementation of the BAC’s system which involved a lengthy process due to the volume of claimants (10,000).  Emergency arrangements would be available to cover the initial period for new claimants who did not have a bank account.

(c) A Member referred to a particular case whereby a landlord had received payment direct from the Council by cheque, but had not accessed his/her mail as a result of which the cheque had not been cashed for quite some time.

Mr Mason replied that he would take up that concern with the technical staff.

(d) A Member referred to the Empty Homes Scheme and felt some landlords may be discouraged from taking part if they had to rely on tenants paying the rent.  He added that under the Safeguard Policy tenants would have to form a relationship with landlords which may mean that vulnerable tenants became more exposed.

In response Mr Mason explained that payment would be made to the claimant, however, safeguards were in place for vulnerable tenants.  Contractual arrangements lay between the tenant and the landlord.

(e) Whilst welcoming the Policy, Members stressed the importance of consultation with external organisations who provided support to people e.g. the Benefits Advice Service, Citizens Advice Bureau, Law Society, Mencap, People First and the Glenmore Trust etc.

Mr Mason confirmed that there was still time for such consultation to take place and he would take that forward.

(f) A Member asked whether there was any perception of the likely take up of the Policy since certain elements may be resource intensive for the Council.

In response, Mr Mason did not feel that the appeal process would constitute a significant problem.

(g) The Housing Benefits Administration Local Housing Allowance “Safeguard” Policy would provide guidance to staff, who would also have the benefit of on line guidance when making decisions.  Notes made in the claimant’s Benefit record would be available for perusal by the claimant.

The Chairman thanked Mr Mason for his report.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that:

(1) The Committee was concerned to ensure that consultation took place with external organisations who provided support to members of the public.

(2) The Committee looked forward to the adoption of the Policy and submission of a progress report in nine months’ time. 







